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(Item 2 of the Order of Business: “Teacher professional development: 10 years of the OAS Inter-American Teacher Education Network”, LIII regular meeting of the 
Inter-American Council for Integral Development, held November 10, 2015)

Mr. Chairman, His Excellency Ambassador Juan Pablo Lira. 
Executive Secretary for Integral Development - His Excellency Ambassador Parsan – Distinguished members of the head table, and other distinguished delegates. 
Good morning everyone.
When I received the email that informed me about the intention of the ITEN team to prepare a booklet on ITEN with the suggestion that I write the Foreword, I felt good about ITEN and the part that I played in its conception, birth and growth over the past ten years.
Then, when I received the invitation to participate in the presentation of the booklet today, feelings of pride and gratitude engulfed me.  For me and for ITEN and the Department of Human Development and Education this is truly an auspicious occasion! 
In 2005 an OAS Teacher Education hemispheric project meeting was convened in Trinidad.  There, teacher educators and country project coordinators from 21 countries were holding discussions on the challenges countries faced in the recruitment and selection, initial formation, professional development and evaluation of teachers.
Initial formation held the floor for the major part of the discussion. The consensus was that we cannot succeed in improving the quality of education in the Americas unless we pay attention to the ones trusted with the responsibility to educate the teachers – the teacher educators.
The coordinators suggested that if a ‘Teacher Educators of the Americas Network’ was formed, they would support it because they would have a forum to share best practices and challenges with the hope of finding solutions to the challenges and initiating new ways of ensuring a quality education for our teachers.  It would embody new technologies and research.
The Virtual forum was launched and it was called the Inter American Teacher Educator Network (ITEN). That was a very exciting time for all of us!

Work continued on the network. Then, as faith would have it, Adriana Vilela and her team of technology experts completed the development and launched the website with its new name ‘Inter American Teacher Education Network’.  At that time research that was conducted by the OAS Education Department advised us that teachers should be included on the network.
It is amazing that when I look back to the beginnings of this network, I realise that the reasons given for the initial formation and ongoing professional development of teachers have not changed.  Research continues to point out the benefits that students gain from being taught by quality teachers. 

This reinforces for me that professional development of teachers is critical for improving and sustaining quality education in all our classrooms.
ITEN has demonstrated its ability to contribute to the professional development of teachers.  And what better way to do that than in the school where teachers can gather together to participate in ITEN webinars; or to discuss new policy documents uploaded to the website; or where they can join several communities of practice in ITEN and benefit from shared experiences and knowledge!

I listened to Latin American teachers in Guadalajara earlier this year. I sat entranced by their passion; their sense of accomplishment as they spoke about the work they were doing with other teachers and their students.  It was evident to the audience that ITEN is focussed on developing the 21st century teacher who must teach 21st century children bypassing and overcoming any reference to socioeconomic status. 
I was especially impressed by ITEN in Guatemala and Peru.  I saw how ITEN has grown and how securely it is entrenched in some of our countries. It is my belief that ITEN must go to every country.  Every teacher and every education policy maker must have the opportunity to benefit from what ITEN offers.
The OAS Department of Education and Culture and its many reincarnations with stalwarts like David Edwards, Jorge Baxter, Sofia Leticia Morales, Paloma Adams Allen, Lenore Garcia, Michaela Rich and now our very own Adriana Vilela and her team of young professionals, to name just a few, must be thanked for their dedicated service to the countries of the Americas.  They worked tirelessly to support us, facilitating the work of the projects by seeking funding and participating in sub-regional meetings and seminars. We could not do it without them! 
Special thanks also go to the Government of the Republic of Trinidad and Tobago ((2003-2009) for the political will which allowed me to work with the CIE to design projects and bring them to fruition. I can safely say that there is no other outcome of any other project in the Americas that has as great an impact on teacher development and education quality as ITEN has. And when you listen to Adriana Vilela as she presents ITEN to you, you will certainly agree with me!
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